REETH PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council- Mr Ian C. Scott Telfit Bowl, Marske, Richmond, North Yorkshire DL11 7NG Telephone: 01969 622227 (Work) 01748 823570 (Home)

MINUTES of a Meeting held on

Monday 27th Sept 2010 at 7pm in Reeth Memorial Hall

Present: Cllrs M Bearpark (Chairman) D. Allinson, D Hutchinson, R W Rutter, O J Kendall, M Gardner, Mrs T. Little (Press) Colin Garner I C Scott (Clerk). and two members of the public.

- 1. Apologies for absence were received from County Cllr J Blackie
- 2. Minutes of the meeting held on 26th July 2010 were read approved and signed.
- 3. Matters Arising
- 3.1 The Plaque is being arranged.
- 3.2 The Clock light is working again
- 3.3 No grant was available for the repair of the steps.
- 3.4 "No Camping" signs have been erected.
- 3.5 There are still potholes in Back Lane.
- 3.6 More than 8 empty cigarette lighters have been found at the Bus Shelter.
- 4. Correspondence had been received as follows:
 - (1) RDC re play equipment; a copy had been handed to W. Whitehead who reports that the Aerial Swing needs 2 new bolts.
 - (2) A Postal address service at Hudson House is available but it was not thought to be worth the cost.
 - (3) Correspondence regarding North Yorkshire Waste
 - (4) E-mail from Jonathan Dawson regarding web site for Reeth PC.

- It was agreed that the Minutes should be published on the website www.2dales.org.uk
- (5) YDNP updated recreation and tourism strategy had been received.
- (6) Copy letter from Mrs Bain regarding planning application for Metcalfe's Farm.
- (7) North Yorkshire Link Workshop at Middleham Key Centre 10am to 3.30pm on Tuesday 26 October to prioritise care in Richmondshire. There were no Cllrs wishing to attend.
- (8) RDC Physiotherapy Services Review
- (9) NYCC £76.23 received for grass cutting.
- (10) B Aisbett requesting permission for the Fair on the Green next year and enclosing a cheque for £111. Permission was granted.
- (11) YDNP requesting information on ancient, veteran, notable trees in the National Park.
- (12) Best Kept Village Competition. The Clerk to enquire whether Fremington and Healaugh are included.
- (13) NHS re Minor Injury Services.
- (14) Yorkshire Water re Arkengarthdale Road. The water on the road is not from the mains water supply.
- (15) Mazars, the Auditors, suggesting an alteration to the annual Return
- (16) Richmondshire District Scouts. It was proposed by Cllr Kendall, seconded by Cllr Gardner and resolved that £50 be donated to Isaac Dawson to go to the Scout Jamboree.
- (17) Mrs Liz Hodgson requesting permission to have a memorial bench on the Green. It was commented that there are 20 seats in Reeth. There is no room for another one in front of the Burgoyne. However if Mrs Hodgson wants to bear the cost, an unnamed seat can be moved to Arkengarthdale Road and a new seat installed in its place.
- (18) Ian Broadwith had e-mailed the proposals for the footpath at Rawcroft.
- 5. It was proposed by Cllr Hutchinson seconded by Cllr Allinson and resolved that

the following cheques be signed

Rodney Teasdale	-	signs	-	£300
Blenkiron & Son	-	seat repairs	-	£263.67
Reeth Memorial Hall	-			£10.00
John G Hills	-	plan	-	£93.84
Bob Baker	-	petrol etc.	-	£35.94
Bob Baker				£780.80
Ian Hall	-	Distribution Board On the Green		£1490.00
C Garner		Market		£161.12
N power		electricity		£539.71
British Legion		Wreaths		£44.50

6. Preferred Contractors

The following persons had sent their details

- (a) Tony Sunter Build Ltd (tonysunterbuild@supanet.com)

 Croft Farm Grinton DL11 6HJ
- (b) Hall & SonElectrical Contractors (rdctransport @hudson house,info)Hurst
- (c) M. Pybus & Son (jmpybus @googlemail.com)

 Martins Farm, Healaugh DL11 6UA
- 7. Broadband in Richmondshire. The latest Scrutiny Review was noted.

8. The Electric Distribution Board on the Green had been installed.

9. The Memorial Hall accounts had been received

10. Parish Caretaker – leader 2. It was agreed that the Clerk should submit an application.

11. Market Report

- £945 had been received from the Market and £2722.50 from Honesty Boxes
- 2. Colin Garner explained his preference for moving the Electric Distribution Board nearer to the Market but Councillors are happy for the Market Traders to use Generators if they are unable to connect to the existing Board without creating trip hazards

Mr Garner would like to know

- Who is in charge? Some Traders won't go where they are told
- Black bags are left on site
- Each trader should have public liability insurance.
- Sometimes cars are parked from Thursday to Monday causing a problem.

Mr Garner will draft a letter

- The Christmas Markets will be on 22 December 2010 and
 December 2010.
- 4. Cllr Allinson will make sure that the Doors on the Electricity Supply

Board are locked.

12. Any other business

- Cllr Gardner reported that the repair of the steps had been satisfactorily completed and that the invoice should be paid in full.
- The area to the North West of Metcalfe's Farm is to be recobbled.
 At the moment it is fenced off causing parking problems.
- The Back Lane needs strimming. The mower has broken and Bob
 Baker should be asked to look at replacing it.
- 4. The Wheelie Bins have returned to the side of The Kings Arms. The Clerk to take action with regard to The Kings Arms, The Post Office and other cottages.
- 5. A street light on a house in "Straits" is not working.